Site Visit Report of Ashayam:
Date of visit: 06/24/2017
Name of the volunteer:  Radhakrishna Velagapudi
I have visited this unit in January and in June 2017.

When I visited there are about 24 kids involved in various activities, administrative assistant and two teachers. One of the volunteering parents was also present. 

I have talked to the teachers and they have shown me the ways they try to teach.  What we take it granted in our normal lives must be taught repeatedly to make them aware of basic information.

I also have interacted with few kids and they enthusiastically shown some of their works and tried to explain about them. Though I could not follow everything they said I could feel their enthusiasm and energy to do more. Two kids have shown what they have learned on the computers. 

Mrs. Lakshmi has informed that she needs to buy more furniture as the current furniture is in bad shape. Some of the kids at her school have issues with temperament (for lack of better word) and they can’t control their actions sometimes. I have reviewed the latest bank statement through which most of the school transactions are processed. The funds disbursed by Asha are well utilized.
The school currently employs three full-time teachers, two part-time teachers for speech therapy and one full team teacher for Physical Therapy.  One of the problems they are facing is teacher attrition due to lower salaries. Special Ed teachers are in demand and they need to keep recruiting new ones as the experienced teachers tend to leave for better opportunities.
Overall the school is running well and funds disbursed by Asha are well utilized.
